CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, JANUARY 27, 2003

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:  
McKinley Williams (Chair), Darlene Poe, Carlos Murillo, Dave Olson, Saul Jones, Jim Taylor, Alex Edwards, Frank Hernandez, Jeanette Moore, Lynda Lawrence

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, David Robinson, Randy Watkins
I.  Fireside Room Usage

McKinley Williams distributed Jennifer Ounjian-Auque’s e-mail.  She has asked if College Business Procedures G7102.0, which was enacted in November 1988, is still valid.  Jennifer was unable to attend the meeting due to laryngitis.  

There are some groups that meet in the Fireside Room on a regular basis, which is in violation of this policy.  METAS has been meeting in the Fireside Room on Saturdays for several years.  Intisar Shareef holds foster parent classes there on a regular basis.  The reason Intisar must use the Fireside Room for these classes is because the classes are funded by a grant and the grant requires that food be served.  The Fireside Room is close to kitchen facilities.  Also, the tables are more accommodating for older students that have difficulty with the normal student desks.  There is also a group of police officers in Contra Costa County who meet in the Fireside Room on a regular basis.  They also eat food in the room.  

If some groups are not allowed to reserve the Fireside Room on a regular basis, it is not fair to let other groups do so unless they have a very compelling reason for needing that room, and not another classroom on campus.  It has become an issue.  The rule must be enforced, or the procedure needs to be changed.  

No one could remember why the policy was enacted in 1988.  Frank Hernandez said he thought tutoring was being done in the Fireside room at the time.  When it reverted to a meeting room, there was a need to start scheduling the room.  

McKinley Williams asked the Council if they wanted to make a recommendation to College Council.  Some felt they would like Jennifer Ounjian-Auque to draft a compromise policy before any recommendation is made.

There is currently a shortage of rooms on campus, so the Fireside Room is needed.

Page Two
Plans of Action

1.
Jennifer Ounjian-Auque will be asked to submit something in writing to Operations Council, detailing any problems that have arisen.

2.
The groups who regularly meet in the Fireside Room will be asked to submit something in writing to the Operations Council explaining the reasons they must use this room rather than another classroom.

The meeting adjourned at 9:17 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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